
 

 

December 2016 Knights of Columbus Washington State Council Bulletin    

       
         
 
 

           KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
                              ñBE MEN OF ACTIONò 
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StateDeputy@kofc-wa.org 

Message from State Deputy  

My Brothers All, 
 
May you and your families have a Blessed Christmas season!  First Lady, Dawna and I hope and 
pray that your Christmas is Bright! 
 

Please plan to attend one of the Regional Meetings this year.  The State Officers travel around the state to help 
get the information out to your Councils.  This is one key way we can reach a good number of people in one 
stop. 
 
As we close this calendar year, please remember you and/or your Council can do anything!  It just takes a 
commitment and focus.  Forget the noise and distractions......focus on what YOU want done.  You will get it 
done.  Do you want that Star Council?  Star District?  Go get it!  Don't play the "excuse game" - if you truly 
want it......find a way.  Finish! 
 
Remember, in all things......action speaks louder than words..........BE MEN OF ACTION! 
 
Finally, my wife, Dawna, and I wish you a very Blessed and Holy Christmas with your families.  Our prayers 
are with you and yours as we move into the Christmas Season.  Just don't forget the less fortunate.....they need 
your help and aid..... 
 
God Bless. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
 
Ed Parazoo 
State Deputy 
StateDeputy@kofc-wa.org 
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In a faithful Catholic household, preparation for Christmas must include not only decorating the house and 
shopping for gifts, but also (and indeed, more importantly) reflecting daily on the mystery of the Christ Childð
the Word become Fleshðand the coming of Jesus into our lives.  
 
When we consider the birth of Jesus in the manger, we cannot help but come face to face with the fact that the 
Lord chose to come to us clothed in poverty. His poverty was material, obviously: he was born, presumably, in 
the company of barnyard animals and certainly under conditions unbefitting a typical king.  
 
However, his poverty was also of a much deeper kind. As St. Paul reminds us, ñ...[Y]ou know the gracious act 
of our Lord Jesus Christ, that for your sake he became poor although he was rich, so that by his poverty you 
might become richò (2 Corinthians 8:9). He likewise writes of Jesus, who ñemptied himself, taking the form of 
a slave, coming in human likeness; and é humbled himself, becoming obedient to death, even death on a 
crossò (Philippians 2:7-8).  
 
Keep in mind that nothing is accidental with Jesus. As one priest on Catholic radio reflects during the Joyful 
Mysteries of the Rosary, ñJesus was born among the poor to teach us that true riches are to be found in him.ò 
Perhaps he also chose to be born poor in order to teach us to seek him in the faces of the poor.  
 
The Catholic Bishops of Washington State have taken advantage of this opportune time to issue a pastoral letter 

called Who Is My Neighbor?: The Face of Poverty in Washington State. Please take ten minutes and read the 
letter either by going to www.twww.thewscc.org and following the link or at http://www.thewscc.org/
uploads/3/4/9/4/34945816/poverty_pastoral_letter_-_e.pdf 

I urge you to read the letter not only because we ought to pay close attention when our Bishops issue statements 
of any kind, but also because Iôm confident our shepherdsô words will inspire reflection which will in turn lead 
to action. Being men of action, we Knights of Columbus are charged with putting the Bishopsô exhortation into 
practice.  
 
First and foremost, the letter directs us to realize that ñthe poorò are not members of some nebulous group 
constituting a problem to be solved. Rather, by recognizing the innate dignity of people who live in poverty, we 
see them as more than mere fellow human beings. We come to know them as brothers and sisters in Christ. The 
Bishops remind us not to think of people experiencing poverty as faceless or anonymous, but as individuals, 
loved and cherished by God, who have a story to tell and who deserve our compassion.  
 
The plight of our brothers and sisters compels a response on our part. If our consciences have been formed well, 
then we cannot avoid taking action to come to the assistance of those in need. Yes, there is a great deal of good 
provided by government programs and services. Does that excuse us from doing our part? Of course not! I am 
proud of the countless charitable works done by the Knights of Columbus, and I encourage all of you, brothers, 
to redouble your efforts to serve those in need.  
 
Again, I urge you: please read the Bishopsô pastoral letter. Then, letôs respond in full force. We Knights can 
lead the way!  
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 

 
Fr. Kenneth St. Hilaire  
State Chaplain  

State Chaplain Message 

http://www.thewscc.org
http://www.thewscc.org/uploads/3/4/9/4/34945816/poverty_pastoral_letter_-_e.pdf
http://www.thewscc.org/uploads/3/4/9/4/34945816/poverty_pastoral_letter_-_e.pdf
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State Secretary Message 

Hi Brothers, 
 
Last month I told you about my much-anticipated fishing trip that I was going on to display my fishing 
prowess in the Colton Council Tom Weber Memorial Steelhead Derby. Three glorious days of fishing for 
those beautiful fish. It's as close to heaven as a guy like me can get. Fishing was great, but catching was 
another story. We fished 3 days without a single bite....I stink, stank and stunk!!! 

  
One thing that doesn't stink is that we are 94% collected on our Liability Insurance Premiums. Thank you to all of you that 
have done your part this year. If you are one of my holdouts, please find the time to write me a check! We want to make 
100% again this year. 
 
In January we will be billing for Per Capita. This is a $9 per member assessment that is due without a Council vote. It is 
based on Supreme's roster that is updated January 1st. Members who are inactive insurance members, honorary and 
honorary life members and Supreme qualified Disabled persons are not included. 
 
State Officers, State Chairmen, and District Deputies:  Please calculate your individual hours & dollars donated to 
the Washington State Council as a State leader.  I need that information so I can file a Fraternal Survey for the Washington 
State Council.  Please include only your hours & dollars expended performing your State role. All hours in service to your 
home Council should be counted there. 
 
I look forward to seeing all of the District Deputies later this month and all of you at your Regional Meetings. I gave up a 
chance to go to Lambeau Field and watch the Packers play the Seahawks this year (my brother called with tickets) so that I 
could attend the Regional Meeting that day. If I can give that up, I expect to see a lot of you at the Regional Meetings. Fair 
is fair. 
 
Enjoy the Christmas Season and keep the baby Jesus in your heart as you enjoy all of your blessings during this time of 
year. GOD BLESS YOU! MERRY CHRISTMAS! HAPPY NEW YEAR! GO PACKERS! 
 
 
Bob Baemmert 
State Secretary 
StateSecretary@kofc-wa.org 
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State Treasurer Message 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 
Christmas is nearly upon us and the Mid Year DDs meeting is over. Worthy Grand Knight, FS, and 
Chairmen, next it is your turn to catch up on the most current information and programs at the 
Regional meeting scheduled in your areas. PLEASE MAKE EVERY EFFORT TO ATTEND. 
 

Driving on snow covered roads and mountain passes at night in the dark is not exactly our idea of fun. We, State 
Officers and Chairmen, really do risk life and limb to put these Regional meetings on for you every year and it is 
very disappointing to see how few are interested enough in our order to attend. Please call your nearby Councils 
as well as your own and offer to carpool if needed to increase the attendance and the fun of getting togetheréplus 
you get a free lunch. 
 
COUNCILS NOT SUBMITTING REPORT OF OFFICERS CHOSEN FOR THE TERM - Form 185
 12/02/2016  
03153 08398 13831 14510 15721 
 
COUNCILS NOT SUBMITTING SERVICE PROGRAM PERSONNEL REPORT - Form 365     
12/02/2016  
01545 01699 02999 03153 03455 04367 08266 08294 08398 12273 13831 14510 14922 15684 15721 
15838 15968 
 
DELINQUENT SEMI-ANNUAL COUNCIL AUDIT REPORTS WASHINGTON 
RUN DATE: 12/02/2016  FOR PERIOD ENDED 06/30/2016  DUE BY 08/15/2016 
COUNCIL        LAST REPORT FILED 
NUMBER       STATUS  CITY     PERIOD RECEIVED 
1401 *  A   ELLENSBURG  12/31/2014 03/08/2015 
1460 *  A   POMEROY    12/31/2014 02/18/2015 
2126 *  A   MOUNT VERNON   06/30/2015 01/04/2016 
2155   A   CHEWELAH    12/31/2015 02/11/2016 
3153 *  A   EPHRATA    06/30/2015 02/25/2016 
4367 *  A   MOSES LAKE   12/31/2013 06/08/2014 
7149 *  A   GOLDENDALE   06/30/2012 07/30/2012 
8179   A   KENNEWICK   12/31/2015 02/07/2016 
8294 *  A   YAKIMA 
8398 *  A   SPOKANE    12/31/2013 04/14/2014 
8672 *  A   SEDRO WOOLLEY   12/31/2016 09/29/2016 
9605   A   MOUNTLAKE TERRACE  12/31/2015 03/13/2016 
9941 *  A   BURLINGTON   06/30/2015 09/30/2015 
12483 *  A   TACOMA    06/30/2015 07/12/2015 
12583 *  A   SPOKANE    06/30/2015 04/28/2016 
13831 *  Suspended SPOKANE    12/31/2014 04/07/2015 
14268   A   NEWPORT    12/31/2015 02/11/2016 
14510  A   SPOKANE    12/31/2015 02/07/2016 
14926 *  A   GRANGER    06/30/2015 06/21/2015 
15338 *  A   SEATTLE    06/30/2015 08/30/2015 
15684   A   CLE ELUM/ROSYLN  12/31/2015 02/09/2016 
15721 *  A   SEATTLE    12/31/2013 02/12/2014 
15838   Suspended  SEATTLE   12/31/2015 09/29/2015 
 
 * LAST 2 REPORTS ARE DELINQUENT 
 



December 2016 Knights of Columbus Washington State Council Bulletin Page 5   

 

State Treasurer Message continued 

EXEMPLIFICATION FUND REPORT 12/02/2016 

Fraternally, 

 
Pat Kelley 
State Treasurer 
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State Advocate Message 

            

 

 

 

 
 
 
As a follow up to last monthôs bulletin on Council requirements to store information, Casey Eldridge provided 
some further advice. I have his permission to include in this monthôs article. 
 
Kim: 
 
There is another option available to each Council in regards to those that don't have storage space. 
 
Any Council that is short on space can microfilm their records & won't have to retain records longer than 3 
years.  But they do have to maintain the microfilm copies of the records forever.  Original documents of a Council 
can be filmed, but they have to follow wherever the Council goes.  That is, if two Councils merge in the future, 
records from the beginning of both Councils, including founding records, will have to be maintained by the 
surviving Council, with the new Councilôs records.  These records can never be destroyed and should never be 
lost. 
 
The US State Department sets up a retention list & the IRS determines how long records are 
maintained.  Financial records may be microfilmed, which cuts down on the time needed to maintain financial 
records.  Because courts now accept microfilmed copies, those records can now be destroyed after only 3 years, 
not the full 7 years on the retention schedule.  Microfilm storage is easier than paper copies & the film case can be 
placed in plastic storage cases. 
 
There are companies that will film records for a nominal cost, or one can work an arrangement with the local 
newspaper or local storage company to film the records.  Iron Works is a records storage company that may film 
records. 
 
The schedule can be found at www.irs.gov.  This is a good place to refer Councils for information on the 
Retention Schedule/Destruction Guidelines. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
G. Casey Eldridge 
Financial Secretary 
Holy Disciples Council 11948 
Puyallup, WA  98374-9578 
 
Thank you Brother Casey!!! 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Kim Washburn 
State Advocate 

http://www.irs.gov/
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State Warden Message 

Merry Christmas!!! 
 

Building the Domestic Church initiative; NEW Form SP-7; Coats for Kids results ï 3,348 coats; Program 
Service Awards; Winter Meeting pictures 

 
From my family to yours, we wish you a very Merry and Blessed Christmas.  Safe travels to all who may be on 
the road, in the air or on the water during this festive season. 
 
We started this month with a memorable Mid-Year District Deputy Leadership Meeting in Yakima, and I look 
forward to seeing many of you during the Regional meetings in the coming weeks.  December is a time to assess 
how your Council is doing.  It is also a time for leaders to come together, share insights and give each other 
strength to carry on the mission of our Order.  A key point to remember in the second half of the year is the 
importance of the Building the Domestic Church initiative.  Four programs must be designated Building the 
Domestic Church activities for Councils to qualify for Star Council.  
 
We had a very good year in the Coats for Kids Black Friday distribution.  More Councils participated and we 
distributed a lot more coats this year (3,348).  Thank you for your efforts in this program!  

 
Go to my Program Director page for 
more details on the Building the 
Domestic Church Initiative and the 
Coats for Kids results. 
 
In the picture to the left, District 
Deputies received their certificates 
from Worthy State Deputy Ed Parazoo 
at the DD Winter Meeting in Yakima, 
December 3, 2016.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
DD23 Tim Dunn received a 

$100.00 check from SA Kim 
Washburn for the highest 
recruitment in a district.  

Congratulations DD Tim! 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



Page 8 Knights of Columbus Washington State Council Bulletin December 2016 

 

State Warden Message continued 

 
 

 

DD27 David Foley received his Star 
District Award from SD Ed Parazoo 

for his outstanding efforts last year. 
Congratulations DD David! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DD35 John Forrest received his 
Star District Award from SD Ed 
Parazoo for his outstanding efforts 

last year.  Congratulations DD 
John! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The State Warden message continues on the state website: 

http://kofc-wa.org/FrontPageContent/messages/nnSWmessage.aspx 

Vivat Jesus!  

 
Fraternally, 
 

 
 
Greg Mahoney 
State Warden, WSC 
StateWarden@kofc-wa.org  

http://kofc-wa.org/FrontPageContent/messages/nnSWmessage.aspx
mailto:StateWarden@kofc-wa.org
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General Programs 

Brother Knights, 
 
Fraternal Leaders should be setting their eyes on Star Council.  This is the time to assess how close you are to 
reaching that goal.  There is still plenty of time to get there by June 30 ï Engage!  You must conduct at least 4 
designated programs from the Building the Domestic Church category.  The programs to choose from follow: 
 
5th Sunday Rosary Program 
Consecration to the Holy Family 
Family Fully Alive Devotional Program 
Family Week Celebrations 
Fatherôs Day Affirmation of Wedding Vows 
Food for Families 
Holy Family Prayer Program 
Journey to the Inn 
Keep Christ in Christmas Campaign 
Spiritual Formation Groups ( ex. Into the Breach) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The NEW Columbian Award Application (Form SP-7) can be found at the following link:   http://www.kofc.org/
un/en/forms/Council/columbian_awardap_p.pdf.    This form includes boxes that you must mark to indicate your 
programs that pertain to Building the Domestic Church. 
 
Grand Knights should review the Program Service Award Applications that are due to their respective State 
Chairmen by April 1 or April 15, depending on the award.  The applications can be downloaded at the following 
link: http://www.kofc-wa.org/Family/Officers/nnGK.aspx.     
 
Actively promote the Keep Christ in Christmas 
Poster Contest in December.  Start planning 
and ordering materials for the Free Throw 
Championship, March for Life events and 
Supremeôs Substance Abuse Awareness Poster 
Contest. 
 
Good luck to all Councils conducting the 
Catholic Citizenship Essay Contests 
through December.   
 
Congratulations and thank you to all 38 
Councils that participated in the Black Friday 
Distribution this year and brought warmth to 
kids in this already cold winter.  You 

delivered 3,348 coats to kids in Washington 
-- all for the greater Glory of God! 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/members/programs/church-activities/5th-sunday-rosary.html#/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/domestic-church/parish-programs/holy-family-consecration.html#/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/domestic-church/parish-programs/family-fully-alive.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/members/programs/family-activities/family-week.html#/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/domestic-church/parish-programs/wedding-vows.html#/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/members/programs/community-activities/food-for-families.html#/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/members/programs/church-activities/the-holy-family-prayer-program.html#/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/domestic-church/parish-programs/journey-inn.html#/
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/members/programs/church-activities/keep-christ-in-christmas.html#/Action%20Steps
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/college/member-resources/into-the-breach.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/council/columbian_awardap_p.pdf
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/council/columbian_awardap_p.pdf
http://www.kofc-wa.org/Family/Officers/nnGK.aspx
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General Programs continued 

Here is District 31 in action during the Black Friday Distribution: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The General Programs update continues on the State website: 
 

http://kofc-wa.org/Programs/nnPrograms.aspx 
 
 
Fraternally, 
 

 
Greg Mahoney 
State Warden and General Program Director, WSC 
GeneralProgram@kofc-wa.org  or StateWarden@kofc-wa.org  

http://kofc-wa.org/Programs/nnPrograms.aspx
mailto:GeneralProgram@kofc-wa.org
mailto:StateWarden@kofc-wa.org


December 2016 Knights of Columbus Washington State Council Bulletin Page 11   

 

Membership Director Desk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

210+ STAR TRACK RECRUITER PINS ISSUED TO PROPOSERS TO DATEé.. 
 

ñSpread the Lightò 
 

 
Noel De Jesus (4322) is one new member away from the Rigel Award which will earn him $50.  
We have another proposer knocking at the door of the Vega Award (5 new members). John Allen (9617) is just 
one away and will earn $25 when that happens.  
 
So far we have Charles Marks (12583) at 8 new members, which is only 2 away from Alpha Centuri, Noel De 
Jesus (4322) at 6, Felipe Catabay (3361) at 5 and John Allen (9617)at 4. 
 

WAY TO GO GUYS!!!! 
 

Each proposer application returned to Marcel Bergeron (Lt. Libra) will be held for drawings at the State 
Convention. We are planning to offer great prizes. 

 
YOU DONôT HAVE A PROPOSER APPLICATION!!!!! 

 
Attain a brochure from you District Deputy or go to our State website and search for past State Bulletins or 
website icon. 
 
As of this writing (12-6-16), there are 11 Councils on track for the Father McGivney Award, a key to Star 
Council. 
 
  16186 Snoqualmie ï 175% 
  12583 Spokane ï 166.67% 
  7360 Pullman ï 142.86% 
  11252 Woodland/Ridgefield ï 140%  
  5495 Seattle ï 120% 
  4322 Lakewood ï 112.50% 
  8015 Arlington ï 100% 
  12420 Lynden ï 100% 
  3361 Oak Harbor ï 91.67% 
  8136 Bellevue ï 80% 
  8437 Seattle ï 80% 
 
This is great news, keep it up. 
 

REGIONAL MEETINGS ARE COMING!! 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://cremhel.com/?attachment_id=311&ei=mTWUVYoPgoOhBNa2t9AG&bvm=bv.96952980,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNEe5KeHR522ykf6JGC0jrN9Ag025Q&ust=1435862693828468

